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Greetings,

“Now faith is confidence in what we hope for and assurance about what we do not see.”(Hebrews 11:1)
Hope is the trusting expectation that God will keep His Word. Faith is believing that word, trusting God
and then acting on that. I think what that means in the midst of what we are going through right now is to
believe three things and then respond. What we need to believe is, 1. God is aware; 2. God cares; and 3.
God protects. Then we need to respond to that belief.

God is aware. The current pandemic did not catch God by surprise. God was aware it was going to happen
long before it was created. David wrote about pestilence and plague thousands of years ago to encourage
and comfort us. God is in Control. Romans 8:28 tells us; “** And we know that God causes all things to
work together for good to those who love God, to those who are called according to His purpose.

This doesn’t mean that we shouldn’t take this pandemic seriously. We should take the recommended steps
to protect ourselves and others. But there is no need to give into fear, terror or panic. Psalm 91 says, “4
thousand may fall to the right and ten thousand to our right — but we need not fear. We can put our trust
in God.”

We should all know that God cares. I assure you, God has not forgotten or forsaken you. Peter wrote, “Cast
all your anxiety on him because he cares for you.” (1 Peter 5:7) I have experienced so many wonderful
answers to prayer through the years; I have seen and experienced the miracles time and again. It tells me
that God cares. He cares for me and He cares for you.

The Lord said to Moses, “Make a snake and put it up on a pole; anyone who is bitten can look at it and
live.” So Moses made a bronze snake and put it up on a pole. Then when anyone was bitten by a snake
and looked at the bronze snake, they lived.” (Numbers 10:4-9)

There are a number of things that strike me about this story. One is that it was actually an act of love from
God to turn the people to Him; secondly, God used the plague for good; thirdly, God had Moses make an
idol of a despised snake to be their salvation

God will protect you, as He did these people, if you look to Him for help and healing and hope. God is
aware of what you are going through; God cares what you are going through; and God will protect you as
well.

Trust God. Believe Him. Trust Him. Place your faith in Him. This coronavirus plague is an opportunity for
growth and spiritual maturing. We are so blessed. The whole world is shaken by this pandemic. Will you
react in fear or faith? Again, I’'m not saying to take this lightly or foolishly. We don’t need to live in fear,
but be cautious. Be wise. But remember, 1. God is Aware; 2. God Cares; 3. God Protects, and finally, Trust
Him.

God’s blessings

Pastor John

If you or a family member is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit, please contact the Church office
(361/277-8653) or Pastor John Boor on his cell (361/243-0373). Due to the privacy laws, hospitals no longer notify
pastors when a member is admitted or treated. If you know of anyone being taken to the hospital (emergency or
otherwise), or who is seriously ill please call.
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STATISTICAL REPORT FOR 2020
| Jan [Feb Mar |Apr May|Jun Jul |Aug|Sep [Oct Nov [Dec TOTAL

Infant/Child 0|0 0 0 0
Adult oo o0 |O 0
Total Baptisms 00| 01O 0
[
Confirmations 0/ 0]| 01O 0
I
I(Weddings
Members| 0 | 0 0 0 0
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0 0 0
IFunerals
Members| 0 | 1 0 0 1
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0 0 0
Counseling Sessions 2|1 2 4 9
I
Transfer Out 0O 0 0 0
Transfer In 0] 0 0 0 0
[
IHome Visits 51 4 2 0 11
Hospital Visits
Members| 0 | O 2 0 2
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0 0 0
|
Private Communion
Members| 3 | 2 2 0 7
Non-Members| 25| 12 | 12 | O 49

PLEASE NOTE: LAST MONTH'S STATISTICS ARE TO DATE AS OF PRINTING TIME

Release of Membership 410|000 O]JO]JO|O0O]O0O|O0]O 4
Restore to Membership 0]0] O o|lolo0ojoflO0O]O0O|0O]|]O0]O 0




ST. JOHN EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH CONTACT NUMBERS

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS
Pastor - John Boor
Council President -

(Cell) 243-0373

Parish Education - Laurie Pokluda 275-4232
Mission/Evangelism - Linda Ruschhaupt 275-2059

Vice President - Mitchell Jank 649-8681 Property Team - Marvin Sager 243-1166
Secretary - Virginia Jank 575-6813 Finance Team - Glenn Ruschhaupt 275-2059
Treasurer - Archie Abrameit (512)922-0975 Parish Life Team - Beverly Bodden 570-3393
Financial Secretary - M’Liss Moore 275-8069 Worship Team - Johnny Jank 575-6813
Office hours are Tuesday-Friday PRAYER REQUESTS:
from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Please \ER Cx If you have a request for the Prayer

see bulletins for any changes.

Notes from the
Church Secretary

ADDRESS/PHONE NUMBER/NAME CHANGES
Please notify the Church Office as soon as possible
of any change in mailing addresses, and/or phone

numbers, and/or name changes. Thank you!

Needa
Ride? ,
events, please notify the pastor so -

arrangements can be made to /

accommodate these needs.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The deadline for the July 2020 Church Bell is Friday,
June 19, 2020 by 9 a.m. You can drop off your
articles at the church office, or e-mail them to
stjohnevlutheran@juno.com. Thanks!

If any elderly person, or youth,
needs a ride to Church or youth

Do you have an idea?
Is there something at the church
that you think needs fixing or
changing? The Church Council
and Committee Members would
like to have your input. Please
feel free to use the ‘suggestion box’ in the Narthex to
pass on your ideas, suggestions, and concerns.
Remember, this is your church and your opinion
matters. We are eager to hear from you!
/\QOL‘[@I\I S

ATTENTION ACOLYTES

Please see the acolyte sign-up sheet in
the Narthex. Volunteers are needed.

BUSY BAGS IN CHURCH

' Busy Bags are available in the Narthex for all

;‘-;"-“(:' children to use. These bags have quiet activities

© & for children to enjoy during Worship. The tote

bags have items that younger children might be
more interested in while the zipper bags have
items for slightly bigger kids. Grab a bag on
your way in to church, but please “bee” sweet

and return it after the service.

Chain, contact Evelyn Diebel. And please
update your request at least once a month
so the list can be kept current. If you wish
to receive the Prayer Chain requests,

Qy‘ WEB /
please contact Evelyn Diebel (275-5979).

Our Military and their families:
Jeff Zengerle - U.S. Army NG, Egypt

Russell Copeland - U.S. Army Reserves £ »:
Jonathon Albrecht - U.S. Army, Kentucky & by
-

Chase Schroeder - U.S. Navy ~
Austin Schroeder - U.S. Navy W
Jennifer Cornett - U.S. Air Force lelyF

Lee Magruder - U.S. Army, Staff Sergeant, Qequeété
Fort Rucker, AL, going to Warrant Officer Candidate

School then to Army Aviation Flight School

Katrina Moritz - U.S. Air Force

Michael Petrash II - Iraq

Andrew Washington, PFC — USMC, San Angelo, TX

Jacob Redmond - USMC, San Diego, CA

Adam Womble

Nate Boehl

Hunter Jacob

Glynn Yurick

Kenny Jacob

Cole Ohrt

Carlton Migura

Carly Waters

Joy Hoy

Marie Liner

Bill Roeske

Janice Turner

Cheryl Bramlette

Kevin Bodden

Slade Doehrman
(Slade likes to receive cards, his address is:

11049 FM 236, Cuero 77954)

Nursing Home: Elmcroft-Victoria ~ Bette Jo Haun
Yorktown Nursing & Rehab. ~ Barbara Mueller
Stevens Healthcare of Yoakum ~ Marjorie Ideus
Cuero Nursing & Rehab. ~ Alfred Rangnow

Prayer requests cards are available in the pews and can be filled
out and handed to an usher during the first hymn for your
request to be included in the day's prayer. If you have a private
prayer request please fill out the appropriate side and give to the
pastor.

Please Pray for:



Mission of the Month of June

1

Cuero Community Foundation

CAMAL House
Mission Statement

This foundation is 501© 3 established to help
strengthen the community.  This organization is
matching donations to area food banks such as
CAMAL House to ensure that families receive the
food they need for their families. For each dollar
donated to the established fund (up to $100,000) they
will match that dollar so it doubles the donation.
They are doing it for three food banks in the area and
we will designated ours for CAMAL House.

Other news from the Mission Team:

We have cancelled the Ice Cream Social scheduled
for June 6. The social was to kick off Vacation Bible
School which has been cancelled due to the COVID
19 pandemic.

We will meet again in July to further discuss Mission
Feast.

NALC Warehouse and
[ | Operation Christmas Child
Shoe Boxes

We will be collecting for these
charities all year. Each month we will
feature items to be donated. We will be collecting
stick deodorant for the month of June. Please bring
only stick deodorant, no aerosol cans.

-Worship Team Notes -

UPDATE - Worship Team Notes - UPDATE
We will be having church in the sanctuary
starting on June 7™ at 10:15 a.m. This will be a
communion service. Please note there are certain
guidelines that have to be followed. A letter is
being mailed out with these specific guidelines.
The service will still be broadcasted on the radio
station FM 101.5 for those who wish to stay in
their vehicles. The service will also be videoed &
posted to the church website Sunday afternoon
sometime. Please continue to check the church
website & FaceBook page for updates.

New Office Hours for Pastor
' Pastor John will have new weekly
~ office hours at the parsonage
' starting Tuesday, June 2".

The hours are as follows:
Tuesdays 9:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m.

" Thursdays 1:00 p.m. — 4:00 p.m.

Youth Group & Sunday School News
Most of the activities with the Youth Group and
Sunday School have been put on hold or cancelled.
Our prayer is that when Sunday School resumes, we
will have a full house! Prayers for all during this
time.

Vacation Bible School has now been
CANCELLED as well. Lutherhill ministries sent
us this statement: After prayerful consideration,
the Board of Directors has made the difficult
decision to cancel all congregational day camps
for the summer of 2020.




St. John would like to recognize &
congratulate our senior graduates class of
2020! May God carry you through all of your
future endeavors! Best of luck!

Alyssa Blain

Will Green
Jaymee Rangnow

To all of the wonderful Dads!

June 21, 2020

The righteous man walks in his integrity; His
children are blessed after him.

Proverbs 20:7

o A L%

On your new arrivals!

Born to Melanie & Holden Light
Cade Sutton Light
5/19/20
81bs. 50z.

20.5” Long

Born to Sydney & Aaron Schaefer
Grayson Brooks Schaefer
5/26/20
7lbs. 1 oz.

20.5” Long

Grandsons of M’Liss & Robert Moore
All are doing well!

C

Special Prayers for Cole
~NEW UPDATE~
Cole has returned from
China after a six month

8owhny'l‘0ugh
Eole Strong

Y

' treatment program for his
szzgtenmg i hE cluded
surgery, stem cell
injections, and extensive therapy. He has also
recently recovered from a surgery done in New
Jersey on his diaphragm to help him eventually get
off the ventilator. Cole has now returned home from
TIRR Rehabilitation Hospital in Houston for
continued therapy.
God has been with Cole every step of the way
through this very long and difficult journey and by
faith we know He will continue to carry him through.
We want to thank each and everyone for all your
prayers, concerns, and support for Cole and his
family. We ask for your continued prayers for Cole’s
healing and for strength and patience as he continues
forward. Thanks again and God bless you.

+Please pray at 12:00 PM daily for Cole+
At his request, these are the prayers he has on his list:
Healing- physical, emotional & spiritual
To help family stay strong
Patience
Stay positive
The drive to keep trying (perseverance)

Church Renovation Update
Remaining items for the
construction progress are to
complete the canopy and final
grade the site. After completion,
a final walk through will be held
to address any items that need to
be touched-up. The estimated
costs for construction, change <=
orders, materials testing, archltect and incidentals is
$599,553. We are required to pay as construction
progresses so the bills are coming in on a regular
basis. This project received almost unanimous
support so we ask that you prayerfully consider
giving generously to this project.

GOAL: $599,553

RECEIVED AS OF May 31, 2020: $543,145.80




CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES
April 28, 2020
By: Virginia Jank, Church Secretary

MEMBERS PRESENT: Pastor John Boor,
Mitchell Jank, vice president presiding in the
absence of a president, Virginia Jank (Secretary)
Archie Abrameit (Treasurer) M’Liss Moore
(Financial Secretary) Glenn Ruschhaupt (Finance)
Linda Ruschhaupt (Mission and Evangelism)
Beverly Bodden (Parish Life) Laurie Pokluda
(Parish Ed) Marv Sager (Property) Johnny Jank
(Worship)

CALL TO ORDER: Mitchell Jank called the
meeting to order. M’Liss Moore opened the
meeting with a devotion on “God’s Promises to
You”.

MINUTES: Reviewed, Motion to accept by Marv
Sager, 2" by Beverly Bodden, and approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Reviewed, Motion to
accept by Glenn Ruschhaupt, 2" by Johnny Jank,
and approved.

Old Business: Signature cards are in the process
of being updated. TDECU and Wells Fargo need
to be contacted to see if everything is in order as
for as authorized signers on their accounts.

PASTOR’S REPORT
Brenda and I are living in our new home. We
moved the main items last Friday and are moving
everything else as we can.
We need to discuss how we are doing “church”. I
have had many good comments about our
recording church and posting online. There were
also several good comments about drive in church.
Here are the new guidelines that Governor Abbott
gave yesterday.
Texas Gov. Greg Abbott detailed plans on Monday
to reopen the state for business amid
the coronavirus pandemic — allowing places like
retail stores, restaurants and movie theaters to open
up to customers at a limited capacity by Friday
May 1.
Lt. Gov. Dan Patrick said wearing masks will be
encouraged but will not be required. The move by
Abbot puts Texas — the country’s second-largest

economy behind California — at the forefront of the
movement to reopen state economies that have
been basically brought to a standstill as the U.S.
grapples with the outbreak of COVID-19. “We’re
not just going to pen up and hope for the best,”
Abbott said during a news conference on Monday
in Austin. “We’re going to open in a way that will
also contain the virus and keep us safe.” He added:
"A more strategic approach is required so that we
don’t open only to close down again.” Along with
retail stores, restaurants and movie theaters, Abbott
said that museums and libraries can also reopen on
Friday at a 25 percent capacity. Sole proprietors of
businesses can also open and doctors and dentists
can resume normal operations as well. Abbott
added that hospitals will still have to keep 50
percent of their capacity for patients suffering from
COVID-19. Churches and places of worship,
which were allowed to remain open during the
state’s stay-at-home orders, are also allowed to
expand their capacity provided safe social
distancing measures are still enacted.  Barber
shops, hair salons and bars will still remain closed.

FINANCE TEAM REPORT
There was no meeting this month.

MISSION EVANGELISM TEAM REPORT
The mission committee did not meet again this
month because of the COVID-19. We did choose a
mission for the month of May via telephone text
and email. The mission we chose was Samaritans
Purse COVID-19 Response.

This mission set up tents in many countries of the
world including hard-hit Italy and our own country
the good old USA. Their tents were in New York
City and other major cities that were hit hard in the
US. The tents contain life-saving medical
equipment and personnel to manage them.

Linda Ruschhaupt

Mission and evangelism committee

PARISH LIFE TEAM REPORT
Memorial Day Services were discussed. As of

" right now, services will remain the drive-in type.

Confirmation Day is  being  discussed.
Confirmation class is near completion, with the
study of communion still pending.



PARISH ED TEAM REPORT

It was reported that packets were sent out to our
Sunday School students for Easter Sunday. A
ZOOM class was also held in an effort to engage
our students during the coronavirus epidemic. The
Sunday School staff also received word from the
Luther Hill group that was supposed to conduct
VBS at St John this year. They have decided not to
come because of the coronavirus situation and have
offered to refund the monies already forwarded to
them for this event. Discussion was held on having
Sunday school student pictures appear on any
online media such as facebook and it was decided
that the parents should be contacted to receive
permission from them of any pictures of their
children which may be used on any public data
forums.

PROPERTY TEAM REPORT
Regular Meeting scheduled for April 12% was
postponed for Easter Sunday and in anticipation of
need for called meeting(s) following notice of
Council decision to decline the Roth Construction
proposal to glass in portions of the elevator landing
area.
Ongoing Maintenance Items:
Discussions regarding the need and objectives for a
general workday have been suspended pending
ongoing developments related to COVID-19.
Items Complete:

e GVEC replaced light bulbs in exterior
fixtures for which they are responsible
Moon contacted for AC inspections
Bathroom and kitchen supplies replenished
New computer ordered for church office
New card for sign repair ordered
Formal demand letter sent to Roth
Construction

Renovation Progress:

Team members (Dickie, Glenn, Pastor John, and
Marv) met at the church on Saturday (April 25™) to
review plan for infill and grading in preparation for
planting grass in the construction area, along with
review of outstanding punch list items, etc. Grade
work and topsoil placement is tentatively planned
for early May, with grass planting to follow.

On Sunday (April 26™) afternoon the same
group met with Patrick Ohrt to review punch list
progress by Roth Construction. Patrick documented
outstanding issues and committed to prepare an
updated punch list for our review and subsequent
submission to Roth Construction. The meeting also
involved lengthy discussion regarding pending
resolution of the elevation and grading issue with
the landing, as well as resolution of the flatwork
ponding issue.

Discussions with Roth Construction, along with
RMA involvement, will continue to be ongoing in
efforts to mutually resolve these two key issues,
along with numerous less significant punch list
items.

Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting — To Be
Determined

WORSHIP TEAM REPORT

The Worship Team last met on the 17" of March
just before all this craziness began. With all that
has happened since then it seems hard to imagine
that was only a little over a month ago. Although
we have not met together as a Team, we have made
several decisions regarding worship under these
different circumstances. This is an attempt to bring
everyone up to date.

The Sunday after Worship Team met. services
were canceled and then with the help of the Sunday
school youth group, we recorded the contemporary
Lenten service for watching as the service on the
29" of March. This led us to attempt to get the
services to the people via a “previously recorded”
service that was then uploaded to YouTube. The
Link to that YouTube video was then posted on the
St John website and Face Book page for viewing at
our member’s convenience. The first Sunday, 5™ of
April, we accomplished this with only a few
“hiccups”. The following Sunday, being Easter
Sunday, we wanted to try in some way to offer
Holy Communion in addition to the recorded
service. The council was polled on whether this
could be a way to get communion to those wanting
it, especially on Easter Sunday. A majority thought
it could be an acceptable way to accomplish it, but
there were some who voiced concerns about the
whole idea of the delivery and the service. We
completed a “drive up” communion service with



approximately 80 people receiving communion.
April 19™ we again recorded the service and posted
it. Last Sunday, 26" of April would have
traditionally been Grave Decoration Sunday at St
John, with Church under the trees. So again, in an
attempt to have a service “under the trees”, we used
a transmitter to hold the service outside in front of
the cemetery and broadcast it over a FM signal to
member’s vehicle radios. The service was not
without its challenges. We couldn’t really publish
the “parking lot service” until we were sure we
could get the transmitter and make it work, and
then there were other recording issues. But again,
there was some limited success with about 22
vehicles and approximately 70 people in
attendance.

Now there seems to be moves to allow opening
churches back up for services. This also will come
with its own set of challenges. Disinfecting the
sanctuary, distancing or assigned seating, all
attendees being masked, still needing to get the
service to those with higher risk factors and others
unable to attend. As the landscape of dealing with
the Covid-19 changes, we will need to be ready to
change to continue to connect with our
congregation in ways we maybe haven’t thought of
yet. The other challenge with all this “thinking
outside of the box” will be trying to balance our
new connectivity with those members who just
long for the Sunday they can sit in “their pew” and
take part in a service “like we used to before all
this virus stuff started”.

Respectfully submitted,

Johnny P Jank, Worship Team Leader
DISCUSSION: A major concern of not being able
to get to our members who do not have access to
internet, Facebook or YouTube was presented to
the council. This discussion led to what it will take
to reopen our church doors and conduct services as
done before this epidemic. The council was made
aware of precautions which will need to be taken to
keep our parishioners safe and heathy: 1. Having
two services—one for the under 65 group and one
for the over 65 group with disinfecting of the
church between services 2 Temperatures being
taken before anyone can enter the church 3. Not
being able to pass offering plates from person to
person in the pews 4..Hand sanitizing stations in

the church 5. Using every other pew for social
distancing suggestions.

Worship committee leader, Johnny Jank, noted that
the worship team will be re-evaluating this
situation every couple of weeks and use CDC and
Governor Abbot’s guidelines for safe and heathy
re-opening of our church sanctuary for our
members. At the present time recordings of service
will be made of the Sunday services and posted on
the St John website on YouTube.

Other New Business:

John and Kate Mueller have requested burial plots
in the St. John Cemetery. Council was made aware
of the $500/plot charge for these plots. Laurie
Pokluda made a motion to approve the purchase of
the plots, Linda Ruschhaupt seconded the motion,
and it was passed by council.

It was brought to the attention of council members
that no one has volunteered to have the opening
devotions for June and November of 2020. These
spots were offered to the new members of council,
and Archie Abrameit volunteered for June and
Laurie Pokluda volunteered for the November
opening devotion.

A “thank you” note from the Boys and Girls club
was presented at the meeting and it was shared that
the NALC Women’s Gathering has been cancelled
at this time.

There being no further business, the meeting closed
with the Lord’s Prayer.

Keep up with St. John online
St. John Meyersville
https://www.facebook.com/Stjohnmeyersville
Or visit our website at: stjohnmeyersville.org



VOLUNTEERS THIS MONTH: Happy Birthday to: i d{}lys
of the
June 7 1 Jake Seiler b 8 /
Greeters - Glenn & Linda Ruschhaupt 2 Morgan Bartlett Ty
Reader - Cathie Bettge 3 Alyssa Blain 5% 5=
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed 4 Karen Jacobs B E—Jj
June 14 5 Doug Bishop
Greeters - Kernell & Elaine Moritz 10 - Alyssa Fric
Reader - Wanda Hays Michael Chavez
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed 12 - Seth Wendel
June 21 13 - Mitchell Jank
Greeters - Volunteer Needed 14 - Cody Rangnow
Reader - Neal Moritz 15  Marigayle Ohrt
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed 17 Dawn Otto
June 28 Mike Cowley
Greeters - Doug & Wendy Bishop Dylan Ohrt
Reader - Kathy Dunn 18 - John W. Moeller
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed 20 - Kenny Brown
21 - Tamany Brown
June Communion Assistant 22 - Lenzi Moritz
Obert Sagebiel 23 - Kinley Leist
Altar Guild Dennis Nagel
June Altar PR 26 - Lloyd Copeland
Pam Haun 1 arver Mary Wagner
June Nursing Home Visitor 28 - Angela Giles
Cathie Bettge Mark Jacobs
Norman Pruett
29 - Michael Parsons
AD. .. :
LOOKING AHEAD 30 - Kerilyn Kay Wendel
July 5
Greeters - Beverly Bodden Anniversary Greetings to:
Reader - Johnna Kethan ;
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed 4 Bobby & Letha Blain
Julv C Bt 8 Jason & Joy Hoy
i R 9 - Ray & Linda Boyer
LEREE 11 - Matt & Stacey Nelson
July Altar Guild 13 - Dwight & LeAnn Jander
Betty Diebel & Virginia Jank 14 - Britton & Sara Blain
July Nursing Home Visitor 18 - John Lloyd & Brenda Gohmert
Dianna Bartosh 21 - Clifford & Meri Diebel
Lynn & Kelly Luckemeyer
24 - Henry Lee & Kathy Rangnow
Volunteers: If you are down for a service, you are
responsible for getting a substitute if you cannot make Our apologies if we have missed your special date. Please
it. Please let the church office know if you have contact the church office to help with corrections. Thank
switched so the correct names can be in the bulletin. you.






TOOLS
JOKES
SPORTS
HOME
BBQ
CARING
FAMILY
PROTECTIVE
RESPECT
LOVE
DADDY
TIE
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